
St. Mark’s Members 

Helen Berg has been busy making touch quilts 

and pneumonia vests during the pandemic. On 

the wall behind her is a certificate for the 

hundreds of touch quilts she has lovingly made 

over the years for the Alzheimer Society.  

Thanks for your caring work Helen. 

 

 

 

 

Betty and Ken Heipel are keeping busy 

outdoors; cutting and piling wood. They had 

just returned from cutting another large tree 

in the bush behind them, when we stopped by. 

They will stay warm and cozy this winter.  


